Sellersville Borough Park and Recreation Board Meeting Minutes June 1, 2021 6:00 p.m.

The June 1, 2021 Meeting of the Sellersville Park and Recreation Board was called to order by Chair Kathleen Hallman at 7:15 p.m., at the Druckenmiller Park Pavilion, 111 Maple Avenue, Sellersville, immediately following a picnic hosted by the Park and Recreation Board.

ROLL CALL:

Members in attendance were:

Chair: Kathleen Hallman
Co-Chair: Linda Hufnagle
Secretary: Kathleen Fretz
Members: Toni Buck

Barbara Hufnagle David Hufnagle Thomas Hufnagle

Borough Manager: Eileen M. Bradley

Members Absent: Mark Moore

Minutes

Mr. David Hufnagle made a motion, seconded by Mr. Thomas Hufnagle, and unanimously approved, to accept the Minutes of the May 4, 2021 meeting as written.

Name the Trees

Mr. Bob Adams attended the meeting to discuss the Name the Trees event. He is a tree expert who would assist at the July 6 meeting to help the Board pick out five trees and provide them with the botanical name and characteristics of each tree. The Board would be taping labels on each tree and provide a map to participants. The Naming Event would be held from August 14 through August 20, with an award date of August 28.

Outdoor Message Board for Playground

Ms. Bradley informed the Board that Council approved the purchase of a 26x42 message board to be installed at Druckenmiller Park. An additional board would be addressed in a future budget cycle.

Janice's Hammocks

Mrs. Fretz would continue to seek out Mr. Rolly Brown to determine if the missing hammocks were stored at his home. She will let Staff know the outcome. If they are not found, Ms. Bradley suggested locating trees that could be used for hanging the hammocks before ordering replacements.

Update on Park & Recreation Board Vacancy

Resident Amanda Martin attended the meeting and expressed her interest in volunteering to be on the Park and Recreation Board. She submitted her resume to Ms. Bradley. Mr. Crouthamel also volunteered to be on the Board, should more than seven voting members be allowed. Mrs. Fretz made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Barbara Hufnagle, and unanimously approved, to recommend Ms. Martin for the current Board vacancy.

Update on "Sellerbrate" Sellersville Cleanup Day

Mrs. Hallman stated that even though there were few volunteers in attendance, the "Sellerbrate" Sellersville Clean Up Event was a success. The group was able to accomplish cleaning many areas that needed attention. Mr. Crouthamel offered to return the safety items borrowed from PennDOT.

Field Dedication at Druckenmiller Playground

Mrs. Hallman reminded everyone to be at the field by 9:00 a.m. on June 12 for the dedication ceremony renaming Field #1 as Paul Koehler Field.

Sellersville Borough Park and Recreation Board Meeting Minutes June 1, 2021 6:00 p.m.

Other

Mrs. Buck stated that the Garden Club was being dissolved. She requested that going forward, the Park and Recreation Board plant the flowers in the large pots for distribution to Sellersville businesses. The flowerpots had already been planted and delivered for this year. The plaques in them would need to be changed out next year to read that they were sponsored by the Park and Recreation Board.

Mr. Crouthamel discussed the Cressman Memorial area. The monument was in an overgrown area with two benches in great disrepair. He suggested replacement of the benches and reducing the plantings in the area. Staff was currently working on instituting a bench donation program. Ms. Bradley suggested someone may want to contribute toward replacement of the benches once there was a program in place.

Ms. Bradley mentioned she was still waiting to hear back from the engineer regarding the resurfacing of the Walking Path at the park.

Mrs. Buck stated that the Druckenmiller Playground sign by the swings and tennis court had been fixed and looked good.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no additional matters to come before the Park and Recreation Board, Chair Hallman declared this meeting duly adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting was scheduled for July 6, 2021 at the Boy Scout Cabin at 5:30 p.m.

Ву:		
	Kathleen Fretz	
	Secretary	